


with best practices), as well as noncompliance with contracts, grants etc. As the attached management letter indicates, 
the City did not have any findings for the fiscal year ended September 20, 2024. In addition, the Auditor General 
does require that the auditor perform such procedures necessary to assess the financial condition of the City and 
indicate in the management letter if there may be any indications of deteriorating financial condition. The 
management letter for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2024 indicates that the financial condition assessment 
procedures performed, by the auditor did not indicate that the City met any of the conditions described in Section 
218.503(1) Florida Statutes, which might indicate that the City is in state of deteriorating financial condition. 

Please join me in thanking the entire Finance Department staff for all of their hard work. 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns regarding our Annual Comprehensive Financial 
Report. 




